December 19, 2011

Hello,

we are 1B-graders from school of Otava, Finland. We have 17 students, 9
girls and 8 boys. We wait for Christmas and the Christmas holiday. It will be
fun! We have three days left before our holiday.

On Tuesday we have our school's Christmas party. We are going to present
Christmas elf dance, and the gospel of the birth of Jesus. There will be other
classes with us, almost 90 students from our school. We've been practicing a
lot! Christmas party will be on the school yard. Hopefully, the weather is good.
Now it's raining wet snow.

At Christmas there are many wonderful things. We are waiting for the
Christmas tree and it's decorations, Santa Claus and Christmas presents.
Also baking Christmas cookies called “pipari” is fun! The most important thing
is being together with our own families.

We wish you the wonderful Christmas!




